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Property 2214 N. TERRACE AV.              North Point South Historic District 

Description of work  

The COA issued September 20, 2016 approved work on all but the east elevation, pending the 

Historic Tax Credit review by the State Historic Preservation Office. 

 

That review has been completed. 

 

The attached drawings show the revised east elevation based on that review.   

 

 

 

Date issued 11-30-2016 PTS ID 113430  COA Whole House Renovations 

 
In accordance with the provisions of Section 320-21 (11) and (12) of the Milwaukee Code of Ordinances, the Milwaukee Historic Preservation 

Commission has issued a certificate of appropriateness for the work listed above.  The work was found to be consistent with preservation guidelines.  

The following conditions apply to this certificate of appropriateness: 

 
 

Masonry will be cleaned, repointed and re-painted.  Cleaning must follow the guidelines in preservation brief 1 from the National Park service.  

No high pressure water blasting or use of abrasives is allowed (shells, sand, soda, etc.).  The new paint will be a traditional paint and not an 

elastomeric coating.  Windows on the front (west), north and south elevations will be preserved and restored.  New wood combination storms 

and screens will be installed at the attic story. 

 

The metal cornice will be cleaned and repaired as needed.    
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Wood trim and paneling on the east elevation will be replaced to match original.  

 

All columns will be replaced at the east elevation.  They must match the originals in style and material and have fluting, Ionic capitals and 

bases. 

 

Windows on this elevation will be metal clad wood windows.   

 

See additional details in the attached drawings. 

 

All work must be done in a craftsman-like manner, and must be completed within one year of the date this certificate was issued.  Staff must approve 

any changes or additions to this certificate before work begins. Work that is not completed in accordance with this certificate may be subject to 
correction orders or citations.  If you require technical assistance, please contact Carlen Hatala of the Historic Preservation staff as follows:  Phone: 

(414) 286-5722 Fax: (414) 286-3004 E-mail: Carlen.hatala@milwaukee.gov. 

 

If permits are required, you are responsible for obtaining them from the Milwaukee Development Center.  If you have questions about permit 
requirements, please consult the Development Center’s web site, www.milwaukee.gov/build, or call (414) 286-8210. 

 

 

 
 

_______________________________________________ 

                   City of Milwaukee Historic Preservation Staff 

Copies to: Development Center,  Ald. Nik Kovac, Contractor  , Inspector Paul Wolfgramm (286-2590) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.milwaukee.gov/build
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The vents will be closed in with brick as will openings for 
A/C units. 

Wood trim will be replaced to match.  Columns must match the originals. 


